 THE PARISH OF ST JOHN THE BAPTIST UPTON BISHOP

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL VESTRY PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING AND THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING HELD IN THE CHURCH OF ST JOHN THE BAPTIST UPTON BISHOP AT 7.30 PM ON THURSDAY 22 APRIL 2019
The following were present:

Rev D Howell (Rector and Chairman), Mrs J Ayres (Organist, Deanery Synod Representative and Sunday Funday Organiser), Mrs O Boon (Church Warden and Vice-Chairman), Mr R Boon (Secretary and Electoral Roll), Mr J Boyd, Mr K Cornwall, Mr P Fanshawe (Treasurer), Mrs E Fanshawe, Mrs D Floyd, Mrs A Fowler, Dr G Fowler, Mr P Fray (Independent Examiner), Mrs J Ivimy, Dr L Kershaw (Deputy Church Warden), Mr R Kershaw, Mrs J Sanders (Church Rota Organiser), Miss P Steadman, Mrs J Stevenson (Gift Aid Officer) and Mrs L Wainman (Deanery Synod Representative.

Apologies: Mr R Wainman.
ANNUAL VESTRY MEETING

1. Opening Prayers. The Chairman opened the meeting with a prayer and welcomed all those attending. 
2. Minutes of the Annual Vestry Meeting 22 April 2018. It was agreed that the minutes of the Annual Vestry Meeting held on 22 April 2018 represented a true record of proceedings (proposed by Mr J Boyd and seconded by Mrs J Ayres) and the minutes were duly signed by the Chairman. 
3. Election of Churchwardens. It was unanimously agreed that Mrs O Boon should be re-elected as Churchwarden and Dr L Kershaw as Deputy Churchwarden (proposed by Mrs E Fanshawe and seconded by Mr P Fanshawe). However, Mrs O Boon announced that she would not be standing for re-election in 2020 but would continue to be involved in the events committee and raising funds for the church.

 ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING
1. Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting. It was agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 22 April 2018 represented a true record of proceedings (proposed by Mrs O Boon and seconded by Mr J Boyd) and they were duly signed by the Chairman. 
2. Matters Arising. There were no matters arising. 
3. Chairman’s Report.  Revd David summarised his report as provided in the Annual Report. He mentioned in particular: the growth in attendance at services across the benefice; the good Ofsted reports in both Lea and Weston schools and the progress made by the schools in terms of financial stability, legal status and church attendance; the increase in parish giving via the Parish Giving Scheme which in the benefice received its strongest support from Upton Bishop; and the commissioning of the Lay Ministry Development Group in May due to be celebrated at the confirmation service on Sunday 26th. He mentioned the prospect of enlisting the help of another priest and he thanked all those involved in the church for their support.
4. Church Life and Services: Observations, Queries and Suggestions. Olivia Boon reported on the services held in the Millennium Hall and the events which were successfully held in the hall to celebrate Shrove Tuesday and Mothering Sunday. In May, there would be a further innovation following the new style of family service led by Revd Michael Fass, namely a ‘Fish and Chip Communion’ to be held occasionally on a Friday evening. Other services which took place in 2018 were outlined in the Churchwarden’s report.
5. Child Protection Policy. Rev David reported that a national policy was in place and that all members of the PCC were required to be checked. Olivia Boon would circulate the relevant information to all those on the PCC so that they could complete the on-line training. Action: OB 

6. Electoral Roll Report. As required by the Church Representation Rules a new Church Electoral Roll had been prepared and the revised number of parishioners had increased to 63. Two late applications had been received with two more expected, making a likely increase to 67 parishioners on the roll.
7. Secretary’s Report.  The Secretary mentioned that a special Eucharist would be held in Hereford Cathedral on 11 May at 3 pm to mark the 25th anniversary of the ordination of women priests. A poster giving further details would be displayed in the church porch. Otherwise the Secretary had nothing to add to his report which had been included in the Annual Report.
8. Treasurer’s Report. Peter Fanshawe summarised his financial review detailed in the Treasurer’s Report for the year. He covered the results for the year given on page 5 and the main items of income and expenditure. The annual costs for running the church such as the Parish Offer, insurance and maintenance, were significant and imposed constraints on other expenditure. It was essential therefore to keep expenditure on additional costs under control.  He thanked John Boyd for his guidance and advice on handing over the responsibility of treasurer and Peter Fray for his valued work on preparing the annual report and financial information. 
9. Presentation of 2018 Accounts. The accounts were approved (proposed by Mrs O Boon and seconded by Mrs J Ayres) and were duly signed by the Chairman.
10. Appointment of the Independent Examiner. Mr P Fray had agreed to continue as the independent examiner. Peter Fanshawe’s expression of gratitude to him was endorsed by all present. Mr P Fray’s re-appointment was unanimously approved. 
11. Churchwarden’s Report. Further to her review of the year in the Churchwarden’s report (within the Annual Report), Olivia Boon thanked Jane Ayres for carrying out the Fire Risk and Health and Safety assessments. Olivia Boon also mentioned that: it was not yet feasible to accept donations to the church with payments via an electronic card reader owing to the poor signal which currently existed; Mrs D Floyd would start an initiative to replace worn out kneelers in the church by making two kneelers (in memory of her late husband and grandson) with the aim of encouraging other people to commission kneelers at a provisional cost of £50 each; it was hoped that gentlemen would join the ‘Crafty Folk’ group; a warning notice had been erected in the churchyard beside the deep hole which had been discovered next to an old grave and that Mr P Bevan, the grave digger, had been asked to make a site visit and advise on the problem; future fund raising events included a dog show to take place on 7 July at the home of Mr Bill Wiggin MP; and that holding a coffee morning was always a worthwhile fund raising event. Olivia Boon thanked all those who supported her in her role as churchwarden and who contributed in other ways to church activities. John Boyd offered his word of thanks to Olivia Boon which was also endorsed by those present.
12. Tower Captain’s Report. In Mr M Tunnicliff’s absence, Olivia Boon referred to the Tower Captain’s report which had been included in the Annual Report, in particular that there were now six local ringers in the group including four children. Olivia Boon stated that Mike Tunnicliff was an excellent Tower Captain.
13. Deanery Synod Report. Jane Ayres and Lilah Wainman, who had been attending the meetings of the Ross and Archenfield Deanery Synod, had met the new Archdeacon, Derek Chedzey, at the December meeting. At the most recent of the three meetings, on 19 February, Jane Ayres reported that there had been an interesting presentation on the Ross-on-Wye Community Food Larder (by Revd Canon Kathleen Baldwin) which currently was helping an average of 65 people each month. Amongst various issues which had also been addressed, a discussion had been held on what qualities were needed in the replacement for Bishop Richard who would be retiring in November 2019 and what action to take to make good the shortfall in the Parish Offer which amounted to approximately £6K.
14. Election of Members of the PCC. It was unanimously agreed that all members of the PCC who had declared their willingness to continue in office should be re-elected. 
15. Appointments to Sides Duty. All those already on the rota were willing to continue as before. 
16. Any Other Business. Mr Keith Cornwall asked if consideration could be given to his suggestion that a defibrillator be installed at the church. He believed that the equipment could be fitted at no cost to the church although there would be a minimal charge for the electricity needed to keep the equipment in working order. Olivia Boon thanked him for his suggestion and said that the matter would be considered at the next meeting of the PCC in June. Revd David thanked everyone for their contribution to the meeting.
PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING

1. Election of Vice-Chairman. Mrs O Boon was re-elected (proposed by Mrs J Ayres              and seconded by Mrs L Wainman).

2. Appointment of Secretary. Mr R Boon was reappointed (proposed by Dr L Kershaw           and seconded by Mrs O Boon). However, he announced that he would not be standing for re-election in 2020.
3. Appointment of Treasurer. Mr P Fanshawe was reappointed (proposed by Mr J Boyd and seconded by Mrs O Boon).

4. Any Other Business. Nil. 
5. Date of Next PCC Meeting. The next meeting would be taking place at 7.30 pm on Thursday 6 June at Endene. Action: All
6. There being no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting with the Grace at 8.25 pm.
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